
 

Dear G Henley-Blake 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 

 
We are writing in respect of your recent application for the release of information held by the 
Authority.  

 
You asked:  

 
“As owners of 3 S Fire, you are required under FOI to respond. 
 
Following reports in the media regarding the high rise blocks of flats named Empire View 
and Gantry Court, Southampton, the following request for information is made to 3S Fire 
under the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 (FOI). 
 
1. Has 3S Fire Ltd ever been required  to undertake a Fire Risk Assessment on either of the 
blocks of flats named Empire View or Gantry Court, Southhampton? 
 
2. If the answer to Question 1 above is yes, what was the date when the last Fire Risk 
Assessment on either block of flats? 
 
3. If the answers to Question 1 above is yes, did the Fire Risk Assessment for either block 
of flats identify the external wall cladding system as a fire risk?” 
 

Our answer:  
 
Hampshire Fire and Rescue Service (HFRS) does not own 3SFire. 3SFire are their own entity 
and separate organisation. HFRS therefore does not have access to or hold 3SFire data as per 
Section 1 Freedom Information Act (2000). 
 

Sent by Email:  
 
To: G Henley-Blake 
 
 
 
 
Email: request-649443-
dd11df31@whatdotheyknow.com 

 
 
Date: 3rd March 2020 
 
Enquiries to: Information Compliance Officer  

Governance & Compliance Team 
Hampshire Fire and Rescue Service HQ 

Leigh Road 
Eastleigh 

Hampshire 
SO50 9SJ 

 
Direct Dial Tel:  023 8062 6850 

Email:  dp@hantsfire.gov.uk 
 

Our Ref: FOI 322 19-20  
 

Your Reference: 3SFire      
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Should you still seek the information requested we advise that you contact 3SFire direct via 
info@3sfire.co.uk.  
 
Any future correspondence with Hampshire Fire and Rescue Service in relation to this matter 
should be sent to the Information Compliance Officer at the above address.  
 
If for whatever reason you are unhappy with our response you may request an internal review 
by contacting DP@hantsfire.gov.uk or by writing to the Governance and Compliance Team at 
Hampshire Fire and Rescue Service Headquarters, Leigh Road, Eastleigh, Hampshire, SO50 
9SJ. 
 
Should you remain dissatisfied you can appeal against the internal review decision by contacting 
the Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Tiffany Hoole 
Governance and Compliance Team  
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